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Ri ck F. Pedersen
115 Patrick Ave.
WIllow Springs. Il 60480

10/ 01/ 03

M. WIIliam Foster

Chi ef Regul ations and Procedures Division
ATTN: ONotice No. 4

Al cohol and Tobacco Tax and Trade Bureau
Post O fice Box 50221

Washi ngton, D.C. 20091-0221

RE: OTTB Notice No. 4
Dear M. Foster:

I work at Mark Anthony Brands, one of the |eading producers of flavored malt beverages, also referred to
as FMBs. Because ny job and fell ow enpl oyees depends on the future viability of FMBs, | strongly oppose
TTB' s proposal to limt the alcohol contribution fromflavoring materials in these beverage products to
0.50/c al cohol by volume. In order to establish a nore rati Qnal standard, | urge TTB to adopt a mpjority
standard that would allow | ess than 50% of the al cohol content in FMBs to come fromflavoring material s.

For years, TTB has allowed brewers to produce and sell FMBs that derive a nejority of their alcohol from
flavoring materials. Notice No. 4 now clains that a 0.5% standard is necessary to prevent consumner
confusion. In ny job, | have the opportunity to work with an array of wholesalers, retailers, and
consuners. Based on what | have learned fromall of them there is little to no consumer confusion because
consuners are not concerned with the source of alcohol in FMBs. Rather, they select FMBs on the basis of
their taste and cost.

Notice No. 4 also notes that state al cohol beverage authorities have urged TTB to establish regul atory
limts on the addition of alcohol to malt beverages fromflavors. Wihile a nationally uniform standard could
benefit both state regulators and the FMB industry, Notice No. 4 gives no reason why the proposed 0.5%
standard is the only way to acconplish this goal.

Now t hat FMBs are enjoying a strong growh in sales, it appears that a new standard would elimnate the
heal t hy market conpetition that now exists. | strongly urge TTB to adopt a rule that all conpanies can
meet -- a mpjority standard that caps the al cohol contribution derived fromflavoring materials contained
in an FMB to |l ess than 50% of the product’s al cohol content. A majority standard woul d prevent consuner
confusion if any exists, establish a nationally uniform standard that woul d assist the federal governnent
and the states in regulating FMBs, and preserve both market stability and conpetition.

For the sake of consuners and hard-working Anericans like nyself, | encourage TTB to reject the
proposed 0.5% standard for FMBs and to work with the FMB i ndustry to achieve a nore reasonable and
wor kabl e set of rules that can preserve and promote this val uabl e product category.

Sincerely

Ri ck F Pedersen



